Crime Comparisons — Citywide
28-Day Comparisons

(November 15 — December 13, 2020 vs December 14 — January 11, 2021)
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Violent Crime Comparison, 28 Day Comparison (11/15-12/13 vs 12/14 -1/11)
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Property Crime Comparison, 28 Day Comparison (11/15-12/13 vs 12/14 - 1/11)
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Citywide Summary

Within the past 28-days, the city experienced an overall decrease in violent crime categories, with the
exception of 7* and 11*" Precincts. 7t precinct experienced most notable increases in sexual assault and
robbery cases within the past 28 days. Homicide showed decreases in all precincts except for 3 and 12
Precincts. Aggravated Assault number overall decreased within most precincts (with the exception of 4th
Precinct). When looking at robbery numbers, numbers have increased significantly for most precincts — this
is to be expected during holiday season. However, there were still several precincts that showed significant
decreases for this crime category — especially 11™ and 9th precincts. When looking at year-to-date numbers,
however, robbery has shown strong decreases amongst all precincts. Again, many of these violent crime

cases were gun-related, with a gun being present or shots being fired in both aggravated assault and robbery
cases.

Regardless of the holiday season, and the upward trends the city tends to see during this time of the year,
property crime has shown strong decreases, overall, for all precincts Citywide, there has been large
decreases in burglary, larceny and stolen vehicle cases, when comparing year-to-date numbers. This has
been an ongoing trend that conflicts with usual holiday trendlines. Itis clear that COVID19 Restrictions have
played a role in these reductions as more people tend to stay at home during times burglaries and larcenies
are most prevalent. This December was has reported the lowest overall property crime, when comparing to

the last 5 years. Arson and Damage to Property — two categories that consistently saw increases in 2020 -
continue to trend downward.



